
 

 

 

 

M  E  M  O  R  A  N  D  U  M 
 

TO:   Members of the Board of Education 

    

FROM:  Karen Reed, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources 

   

DATE:  January 10, 2017 

 

SUBJECT: Public Hearing of the South Pasadena Unified School District’s Initial 

Proposal for the 2017-2018 Negotiations with the Teachers’ Association 

of South Pasadena (TASP) 

   

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Background:  

The South Pasadena Unified School District’s initial proposal for negotiations with the Teachers’ 

Association of South Pasadena (TASP) includes the following articles:  

 

 Article 5 – Salaries (open annually) 

 Article 6 – Health and Welfare (open annually) 

 

The District’s proposal for the 2017-2018 negotiations must be presented for public review and 

comment before the Board of Education takes action to approve the proposal. 

 

 

Recommendation: 

Karen Reed, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources, requests the Board of Education hold 

a public hearing on the District’s initial proposal for the 2017-2018 negotiations with the 

Teachers’ Association of South Pasadena (TASP).  


